SUN Service System Coordinating Council Meeting

December 18, 2009

8:30 - 10:30 a.m. 

MEETING NOTES
Attendance

Members Present:  Lisa Turpel, Krista Larson, Lisa Pellegrino, Barbara Kienle, Cliff Brush, Gloria Wiggins, Joshua Todd, Kali Ladd, Rhys Scholes, Maxine Thompson (Alt), Diana Hall (Alt), Peggy Samolinski (Alt)   
Alt = alternate member

Also Attending:  Hector Roche, Linda Castillo, Lori Kenney  

Announcements

Chair Transition:   Diana announced that Chair Wheeler has asked Joanne to step in as Council Chair and has appointed Rhys Scholes to be the Chair’s Office representative.  Maxine suggested the Council consider having co-chairs to share the burden as well as having a non-County partner that underscores our intent that this is not just about the County. Council members agreed it would be good to have co-chairs and suggested either Bill Scott as a business/community representative or Lisa Turpel because of the City’s significant investment in the SUN Service System.  Council’s recommendation will be taken to Chair Wheeler for his approval. Assuming he approves, the Council will make a decision about the co-chair at the January meeting. 
Updates

Council Survey:  Diana distributed results of the Coordinating Council survey showing positive input regarding staff communication and support.  Less than half of the 8 respondents felt the needs of culturally diverse populations were being addressed.  It wasn’t clear whether this indicates that the system isn’t addressing those needs, or whether it is the group that is not doing so.  Members agreed that staff should craft 3-4 questions for another survey to be sent out again to better understand the culturally specific concerns. We will revisit this issue again at another Council meeting after the survey.
Children’s Levy:  Lisa Pellegrino provided an update on allocation of the $1.2 million funds left over after contract negotiations:

· Harold Oliver Primary (to sustain the SUN CS which had its 21st Century Grant expire)

· David Douglas Campfire SUN CS site, most likely Menlo Park.  Will be brought up to full SUN status.
· Northwest Family Services Latino Family Empowerment Project
· IRCO African Immigrant Mentoring program

· Friendly House Project Return (after school program for homeless children)

· POIC mentoring program

· Latino network’s Juntos Apprendemos early childhood program

· Catholic Charities El Programa Hispano, Parent Child Involvement project
The Levy Allocation Committee is still considering how best to handle the leverage funds.  They are considering offering Challenge Grants which ask that additional funds be raised and Collaboration Grants for work with existing groups and funder to funder collaboration.  There will be another meeting in January to make decisions.  
SUN Service System Evaluation:  As requested by Council members at the October meeting, Peggy said staff is working on collecting comparison information and five take-aways regarding outcomes the system is achieving.

Data and Evaluation:  Maxine provided an update on data and evaluation efforts initiated by Council and now taking place primarily within the MESD. In early January, the Data Task Force will be recommending that districts collect common data for centralized management by the MESD.  The task force included John Miner and John May.  Working with funding provided by resolution $ and contributions from agencies and users, their objectives include system-wide data and evaluation as well as helping individual districts meet their needs and requirements.  If the districts are all supportive, staff will be hired as early as March to begin writing query code.  Peggy and Maxine will continue to keep the group informed about this effort.  

Kali asked if the number of academic priority students being served by SUN could be tracked.  That data has been identified by most districts for collection, so it should be feasible, given there is consistent application of criteria for academic priority status across districts.

Joint Ownership 

Recap of Visits to Date:  Lisa T. provided a brief recap of visits with Centennial and Reynolds.  Centennial expressed positive things about SUN, asked a number of good questions and requested that we visit more often.  They will be looking for a new superintendent who is committed to having schools embedded in the community.  Bob McKean, Centennial Superintendent, said he is very concerned about budgets and expressed the hope that this partnership be “front and center” with elected officials.  Reynolds also said they valued what SUN was doing for their district.  Peggy reported that Parkrose asked for more SUN schools and raised the issue of equity across the County.  The visit to Gresham-Barlow was very well-received.  
In addition to district visits, Bill and Joanne met with Marc Levy of United Way, with Howard Klink joining the group.  Howard was particularly engaged about the possibility of linking resources. United Way has a Vision Council that may be looking for more members, and are interested in diversity.  Hector noted that he attended a recent United Way meeting where they discussed changing how they allocate funds for Latinos.  Council members were asked to consider joining the Vision Council to represent SUN.

Upcoming Visits:  Visits are scheduled over the next two months with David Douglas school district (will combine with SUN providers), the Mayor and Commissioners Saltzman, Leonard and Fritz.
SUN staff will also be sending letters to districts encouraging them to consider their commitment to SUN when hiring new superintendents.  Kali noted that the Mayor is asking about funding.  Staff will tailor the visit with him to address those issues.  As we become aware of budget issues and needs, we can begin specific asks.  Rhys encouraged us to translate the messages we are getting from these visits into grassroots support for the system.  So far, our list of outreach includes system sponsors (contributors) and other strategic folks (Marc Levy and legislators).  Josh suggested we add the Oregon Commission on Children and Families and consider whether there are culturally specific groups we should visit with.
SUN Service System Budgets
Parks:  Lisa T. updated members on their budgeting process which started in November based on the best information they had at the time regarding economic forecasts.  They estimated a 2.5-3% reduction (took 5% last year) and submitted budgets accordingly.  City Council has since requested budget decreases of 4% for all but police and fire (required 2%).  The Mayor indicated that 1% of the 4% could be a one-time cut that would be restored next year.  All bureaus have advisory groups comprised of labor and citizens.  The Parks Commissioner, Nick Fish, is very supportive of SUN given our good outcomes and wants to hold the line on SUN.  Last year, one school was cut in addition to a 10% cut on pass through funds that support SUN CS sites operated by non-profits.  Small grants to Portland districts (pass through) are all possibilities for the 4% cut.  Kali said the Mayor indicated a priority of wanting to protect SUN and other youth programs, much of which are housed in Parks.  

County:  Peggy reported the County is facing a 1.1% general fund reduction which translates to $3.9 million.  Departments are being asked for a 4% reduction.  For SUN, that is $307,000.  Joanne is asking for a range of 4-6% so all possibilities can be considered.  She will want the Coordinating Council to provide input on the range of possible cuts, possibly at the January meeting.  The County budget is due on March 5th. 
SUN Service System:  Diana shared a working document of expected funding cuts and needs for Council staffing.  Lynch Wood will be losing approximately $50,000 in FY10 due to an expiring 21CCLC grant.  We are hoping all the new contributions made by districts last year will continue.  Kali noted that the Mayor introduced $250,000 last year from youth services.  Part of that will be used by Youth Corps.  
Commission on Children and Families:  Josh reported that the Commission is projecting a 10% reduction, having had a disproportionate cut last year as well.  They have approximately $500,000 in SUN, primarily in early childhood and youth case management.  
David Douglas:  Even if Ballot Measures 66 & 67 pass, Barb said the district is expecting to lose 77 positions and up to $5.5 million this year.  

PPS:  Cliff had a similar sober report.  PPS would lose $23 million, 117 positions and 16 school days.  There is a great deal of uncertainty and negotiations are taking place.  

As specific issues become known, we will weave that into our outreach visits.
Education Cabinet Strategies

Diana and Kali provided information on Education Cabinet strategies to increase high school completion.  The Strategy Team is recommending two additional operational strategies to the Cabinet next week. They are:
1. Enhance out-of-school academic, life skills and social supports through increased resources, connection and alignment of strategic partners.

2. Increase the partnership and participation of caring adults through alignment and strengthening of support structures.
The first strategy will be focused on enhancing and expanding services within the SUN Service System, particularly SUN Community Schools. This strategy is explicitly aligned with the Coordinating Council and the hope is that the Council members will help refine the list of services needed, identify suggested options for expansion and suggest how we might make this happen.  The Cabinet is particularly interested in whether to expand and deepen services at existing locations, create new sites, or both.  The second strategy of outreach and marketing to caring adults would channel resources into SUN and utilize SUN as a supportive framework.  
The Education Cabinet will also be continuing all strategies from last year, including Youth Corps (working with Worksystems) and 9th Grade Counts (through the Portland Schools Foundation as fiscal agent).  Youth Corps may change slightly in terms of where it is based and what it looks like.  

Rhys advocated focusing on the third action for Recommendation 1, engaging businesses and working with them as external partners to connect with schools.  Josh suggested adding student engagement in education and civic engagement as part of Action 2.  Work is currently underway with United Way to develop an asset map of who is currently serving youth.  From that information, we will determine where we can connect and where additional resources are needed.  There was a suggestion to develop a matrix of the number of academic priority kids at each high school to help determine realistic resource and staff needs.  Some sites may need more than one coordinator.  Cliff recommended defining specific prioritized outcomes that indicate what must be included as well as the next level up of desired resources.  Speaking for PPS, this would need to happen with existing resources rather than soft funding.  Another suggestion was made to share with the Cabinet the messages we are getting from the districts during the outreach visits.

The Education Cabinet is requesting Council sponsor a short term workgroup to develop recommendations for the Cabinet on the out-of-school strategy.  Council members agreed to do so and will invite current high school SUN principals and site managers to meetings, to begin in January.  The first meeting will be on Friday, January 22nd from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. in Room 112 of the Multnomah Building.  
Experimental Expansion Workgroup
Peggy reported on the work of the Experimental Expansion workgroup.  In early discussions, DHS raised the possibility to work toward getting DHS youth better connected to services.  Because this is a “low hanging fruit,” the workgroup is currently focusing efforts around this opportunity.  They intend to start some pilots in January, after identifying ten schools with the highest concentration of DHS kids.  Five of those schools will be recommended as pilots to get up and running for spring and summer.  The objective is to keep kids in their homes through supporting the kids and families who are at risk of foster care.  One strategy will be to instill a better communication system when kids move and change schools.  The group intends to talk about making certain Charter School kids do not get “lost.”  One of the hopes is that going deeper to serve these youth may result in freeing up some DHS staff.
The next workgroup meeting will be on Thursday, January 7 from 9:00 – 10:30 a.m. at the DHS offices at 20th and Division.  All who are interested are welcome.
Next Coordinating Council Meeting

Council members discussed moving the next Council meeting because of several conflicts.  The January meeting will be on Jan. 29 at 8:30 a.m.  There was a general discussion to find a new meeting date given our Council meetings coincide with the Superintendents Council meeting.  Members were asked to bring calendars to the next meeting for that discussion.
Items to be included on the next agenda include:

· New Council meeting date/time

· SUN SS funding issues 
· Evaluation “take aways” and comparison info
Upcoming Council and Workgroup Meetings:
	Coordinating Council:
Friday, January 29, 2010 

8:30-10:30 a.m.

Multnomah Building, 

Room 112
501 SE Hawthorne


	Experimental Expansion:
Thursday, January 7, 2010

9:00 - 10:30 a.m.

DHS office:  2446 SE Ladd (20th & Division)

	SUN CS High School Strategy: Workgroup
Friday, January 22, 2010
1:00-3:00 p.m.
Multnomah Building, Room 112 
501 SE Hawthorne St


Future Meetings*:  (all meetings are from 8:30-10:30 a.m. at the Multnomah Bldg. Room 112)
*Future meeting dates to be determined at Jan. 29th Council meeting.[image: image1.png]
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